Boeing CEO Updates Employees on 4th-Quarter Results
Boeing CEO Updates Employees on 4th-Quarter Results

- Steadily building momentum

CHICAGO, Jan. 25, 2023 —Boeing President and CEO Dave Calhoun shared the following message with
employees today addressing the company’s fourth-quarter results:

Team,

We delivered a solid fourth quarter. As we report our financial results today, | want to start by saying thank you.
Together, we're making important strides and steadily improving performance. Your resilience and hard work
are building momentum, and we're well on our way to restoring the operational strength we expect of ourselves
at Boeing.

We generated more than $3 billion in free cash flow in the fourth quarter, driven by progress in our
performance and strong demand. This helped us generate positive full-year free cash flow for the first time
since 2018, an important metric in our recovery.

Our teams across the enterprise delivered on several key milestones and | encourage you to watch some of our
fourth-quarter highlights in the video below.
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While we have made meaningful progress, challenges remain and we have more work ahead to drive stability in
our operations and within the supply chain.

This will be another important year for us as we look to steadily increase our production rates, further improve
performance, progress in our development programs and deliver on our commitments. Through it all, we will
keep safety, quality and transparency at the forefront.

We’'re proud of how we closed out 2022, and despite the hurdles in front of us, we're confident in our path
ahead. Demand is strong and our portfolio is well positioned. We have a robust pipeline of development
programs, we're innovating for the future and we're increasing investments to prepare for our next generation
of products.

Thank you for all you do to support our customers, our company and each other. | am proud of our team and
excited about our future.

Dave




